Reception Weekly Learning Update

 Friday 27th January 2023
	The Northern Lights
On Monday we had an art day! As part of our Arctic topic we decided to look at an artist called Nicholas Jones and his art work based on the Northern Lights. We looked at his original artwork, discussed the colours, how it might have been made and whether we liked the art work or not.
We then explored water colours and had a practise using this new resource before we tried to create our own version of the Northern Lights using Nicholas Jones’ artwork as inspiration.
We also emailed Nicholas Jones to see if he wanted to see our finished pieces – watch this space!

	Chinese New Year
On Tuesday we introduced Lunar New Year. We started by learning a little bit about China; where China is, the weather, what homes look like, traditional food etc. This enabled the children to have an insight into another country and be able to make comparisons to England. We then read a story called ‘The Great Race’ which explained why each year is named after a different animal. This year is the year of the rabbit! 

This was then used to inspire the children to make their own game using the animals from the story. The children were encouraged to use dice, counters, make up some rules, and use ordinal numbers. The children were encouraged to use the language; first, second, third etc.
Later in the week, we followed some instructions and made our own Chinese lanterns. The outcome was impressive and the children were proud!

	Writing
In China there is a famous and special Banyan tree which people travel to each year during the celebrations. People write their wishes on red paper and throw them into the tree on a tangerine. We asked the children to write their wishes and then we followed instructions to tie our wishes to a tangerine and threw them into a tree in the playgarden.
	Maths
As well as focusing on our use of ordinal numbers through making our game, we have also been ordering numbers to 20 this week.

Have a look at this game online at home….

https://www.topmarks.co.uk/ordering-and-sequencing/chinese-dragon-ordering 



	Next week…
Next week we will be continuing to learn about and celebrate Chinese New Year. On the Friday we will be having a Chinese banquet for Golden Time. When we have finalised the foods, we will let you know via Seesaw. 


